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at interchange No, 19 in the town of St. Albans Vt. Breakaway cable
terminals on the same project were bid at $650.00 each.

STATUS Reports that these rails had "fallen down" were confirmed by a
District 8 maintenance inspection on June 16, 1987. The inspection
revealed "absolutely no evidence of vehicle impact", yet the retaining
rings, which hold the rail sections to the "Bendaway Attachment"”, had
released or split and allowed 6 lengths on the easterly installation and 9
lengths on the westerly installation to "fall off". These rings are
designed to release the rail when loaded and allow it to fall rather than
to support a vehicle and cause "roll over". Lacking evidence of a
collision, the District Transportation Administrator believes that snow and
ice from winter plowing built up behind and atop the rail until the
resulting weight caused the retaining rings to release.

PROJECTION During future winters this installation will be more closely
monitored to see if the reinstalled rails will again release under snow

load. If this occurs again a design change will be necessary to solve the
problem.
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